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The Honorable Edwin Meese III
Counsellor to the President
The White House

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Ed:
Thanks for your recent letter.

I will be in Washington, D.C. Monday - Wednesday, April 7-9 to attend a
meeting of the Secretary of Interior Watt's Advisory Board on National

Parks, having been originally appointed by Secretary Rog Morton. Fortunmately,
it coincided with my prior decision to attend the Republican Senate-House
Dinner on Tuesday evening, April 8. Sorry you and Cap, with wives, are not
able to attend the small dinner party I am having to honor Secretary and

Mrs. Watt at the F Street Club the following night. I gather the California
Bankers have you all in tow, literally, on the Potomac River!

The Pacific Area Travel Association C erence was an ou nding success

as per my mailgram. The Official "Letter of Welcome' from Ronald Reagan,
which I read at the Opening Ceremonies, while the projection of his '"Fi ;t
Official Photograph as President' was on the screen, made a great impression
on the some 2,000 delegates from around the world -- along with Senator

Inouye as our Keynote Speaker representing the U. S, Govermment, former
President Aleman of Mexico representing the foreign government guests, and

a welcome from Mayor Tom Bradley. Thanks again to you and Ed Thomas for
expediting the very satisfactory solution to my fulfilling the responsibilities
as Chairman of PATA in representing the U. S. Government at this international
gathering with members from many very important allies and trading partners
with the U.S.A.

I am sharing copies of this letter with Cap Weinberger and Senators Paul
Laxalt and Dan Inouye who were early supporters of my cause to have a
proper expression of welcome from the new Reagan Administration on behalf
of the U. S. Government as hosts for the Conference. As T told you, PATA
Conferences are traditionally opened by the Head of State. I think the
attached copies of just a few sample letters will give you a flavor of the
response.

I am very sorry that Secretary of Commerce Malcolm Baldrige could not
personally represent the President at the Opening Ceremonies as you and
Paul Laxalt had discussed. His inability to be in Los Angeles on the same
day as the President's outstanding message to Congress that evening of
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